Supt. Harold A. Hoeglund, 1811 Mitchell St., Humboldt, Tennesses.

Dear Superintendent Hoeglund:

Manpower is so short around the University of Kansas now that I have not been able to find anyone who would be interested in coaching in Ketchikan.

You are doing a wonderful job up there. Mr. C. B. Black, of Black & Veatch, tells me about basketball development in Alaska, and how splendidly you are going forward with fine new gymnasia. Congratulations and best wishes. We hope after the war that we may be able to furnish you some competent help in the way of basketball coaching material.

Very sincerely yours, .

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH